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To Nassau County Section 8 Program Participants:

After 30 years of faithful service to those associated with the Section 8 program administered by
the Nassau County Department of Housing, our association with New York State Homes and
Community Renewal is ending effective November 30, 2022.

As a result, the Section 8 programs (Nassau County and Town of Hempstead) will be
administered by Community Development Corporation of Long Island (CDCLI), effective
December 1, 2022.

Any business transactions beginning December 1, 2022, must be handled through CDCLI at 631-
471-1215. It is important to emphasize that this transfer does not affect your status on the
program.

In closing, it has been our pleasure and privilege to serve the Section 8 constituents of this
County.

Kennetha A. Pettus
Director




